
Rocky Mountain Power 
 Docket No. 06-035-148 

Status Report of Dealings with Mr. Tim Vetere (and/or Green River Ranches, LLC) 
August 29, 2009 through October 31, 2009 

 
 
October 6, 2009:  At 10:56 am, Brett Wilkey called the Rocky Mountain Power customer 
contact center to ask about the development of a substation in Green River, UT.  Mr. Wilkey said 
he was doing some research on behalf of Nancy Stark of Green River Ranches.  He gave the 
customer service associate his cell phone number but did not have any sort of office phone for 
Green River Ranches. 
 
The customer service associate was concerned with this inquiry so she tried to call Green River 
Ranches to verify Brett Wilkey’s role with that organization.  The associate called a few times 
but was unable to leave a voicemail on the phone number on record for Green River Ranches 
LLC.  The customer service associate then contacted the customer and community manager, 
Debra Dull, who is responsible for handling the Green River Ranches and TimVetere accounts. 
Debra Dull was on vacation, and at that time, did not have reliable cellular service. 
 
October 6, 2009: At approximately 5:00 pm, Mr. Wilkey contacted the Rocky Mountain Power 
external communications department requesting information concerning a new substation in 
Green River, UT.  The communication representative called Debra Dull’s cellular phone and was 
able to leave a voice message relaying the request and provided an email address for Mr. Wilkey.    
 
October 6, 2009: At 8:21 PM Debra Dull sent an email to Mr. Wilkey providing the status of the 
Green River Tamarisk Substation project. 
 
October 7, 2009:  At 12:24 PM Mr. Wilkey replied to the email from Debra Dull, thanking her 
for the update, and requested to receive further updates on the progress of the Tamarisk 
Substation. 
 
October 24, 2009: At 1:27 PM,  Debra Dull provided an update to Mr. Wilkey and Ms Stark via 
email, advising the first physical construction step in the Tamarisk Substation project is 
scheduled to begin with construction of the distribution power lines from the location where the 
new substation will be built, followed by construction of the substation itself and construction of 
the 138 kV transmission line interconnection; she advised that the project remains on target to be 
in service in the summer of 2010. 
                 
October 28, 2009: At 10:52 AM, Nancy Stark sent an email questioning a “power spike” at the 
Green River Ranch occurring between 3:00 and 5:00 AM.  Someone at the ranch had measured 
500 volts on the system. She also mentioned that Green River Ranches was installing a remote 
telemetry system that required a reliable source of power. 
 
October 29, 2009:  At 2:57 PM, Debra Dull responded to Nancy Stark via email explaining that 
Rocky Mountain Power had not experienced any voltage fluctuations on the Green River 
distribution or transmission lines.  Debra suggested that Nancy contact the Green River Ranches 
electrician to investigate the ranch electrical system and try to identify what may have caused the 
“power spike” on their system. 


